Women of St. Joseph Meeting Minutes
April 19,2018
Welcome: President Irene Schmidt opening the meeting at 9:30 am
Opening Prayer: Prayed by Irene Schmidt.
Salute to the Cross: Led by Irene Schmidt.
Salute to the Flag: Led by Paulette Edison

Secretary’s Report for the March 15, 2018 meeting: Was read by the members present and accepted. Judy Price made
the motion to accept and Lillian Wood seconded the motion.

Treasurer’s Report: Pat Orella reported on the results from the rummage and plant as $3,906.15.
Old Business: Judy Price: The Graduation Mass/Reception is scheduled for May 5™ after the 5:00 pm mass.

September Tea Party — The was discussed in detail. President Irene Schmidt ask members to vote. Members voted to
cancel the tea party.

Coffee Hour: Karelene Olson did not attend the meeting. Paulette Edison volunteered to call her and the status of
volunteers for the Coffee Hour.

TAG Party for the Fall Bazaar: Parish Hall May 9*" at 1 pm.
Sewing Club: To meet at Ella Sheppard’s home at 11 am to plan and organize on April 23, 2018.

New Business: “Thinking outside the Box”. President Irene Schmidt presented to the members a new plan for meetings.
She recommended that we have 4 meetings a year. One before each major event we sponsor. A calendar would be sent
to each member with the new schedule. Members were asked to vote on the change. The vote for four meetings a year
was accepted.

Slate of Officers: Irene discussed the need for a member to step forward for the Vice President position. Donna Conn
accepted. Irene reviewed he slate of officers with the members. Judy price moved to accept the slate of officers and Pat
Fierro Seconded the motion. The installation of new officers will be held at the Paradise Restaurant on May 17, at 11:30
am. All members are invited to attend. The Slate is: Irene Schmidt, President; Donna Conn, Vice-President; Trish Gaine,
activity Coordinator; Paulette Edison, Treasurer; Gloria Knapp, Secretary.

Irene updated the members on changes being made in the Church hall. With the cabinets and furniture.

Pat Orella and Irene also discussed the importance of keeping control of the funds raised by the WSJ for the annual
donations and scholarships.

Closing Prayer: Donna Conn

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette Edison



